WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

April 20, 2006

1. Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:50 pm on Thursday, April 20, 2006 in 524 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, Ms. Deborah Wells and Prof. Edith Worrells.  

2. Review of the Agenda.  P. Shafer moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

3. Planning of the General Faculty Meeting.  A recognition for Dr. James Brimhall, and other deceased faculty, will be planned for the August General Faculty meeting.  The Senate election results will be distributed but will not be an agenda item (see first draft of results attached).  

J. Levine wanted to acknowledge the integrity of the process for hiring a new football coach.  The name of the coach may also be announced if appropriate.  

T. Guetzloff will have a report from the ad hoc Merit Pay Committee.  In response to a question about the possibility of altering the merit pay proportions, we were told that HEPC will permit no less than 51% of the total salary increases to be merit-based.  T. Guetzloff will also ask M. Islam to make a report for the ad hoc Salary Committee.  

The BOG draft policy on reorganization will also be distributed at the meeting (see attached).  P. Shafer will speak about this, particularly the paragraph that specifies required consultation with faculty representatives.  She also noted that, as our BOG representative, she should be given copies of any concerns or questions that faculty may send to Dr. Epps during the comment period for any draft policy.  There were concerns that the timing of the comment period for this policy limits the number of faculty who will be available to read and respond to it.  We had an inconclusive discussion about who the appropriately elected faculty representatives are after May 30th when many faculty are off-contract.  

C. Smith or M. Lewis will report on the lack of progress for faculty salary increases.  

Finally, we had a discussion about a request from a faculty member, M. Lewis, to hold a special election during the General Faculty meeting, in effect a “recall” of the current representative to the ACF and BOG, who still has one year of a two-year term left to serve.  He requested that nominations be solicited from the floor and that the election be held during the meeting.  The specific reasons for this request were not discussed as J. Levine thought it inappropriate to speak for the faculty member.  Some thought one concern is simply that these positions are currently filled by the same person.  Regardless the reasons, there is no provision in the Constitution and Bylaws for this action.  Most thought it would require an amendment of the Bylaws, since election procedures are described in that document.  J. Levine wants to be responsive to the faculty member who made the request and also respect the incumbent, as well as our constitutional process itself.  He will say something like this at the General meeting:  “I have received a request from a faculty member to hold a special election for the faculty representative to the ACF and BOG.  The Executive Committee discussed this and reviewed the Faculty Constitution and Bylaws.  There is no constitutional procedure for holding an election one year before the end of a serving representative’s term.  We plan to discuss this issue further and make a recommendation to the faculty in August.”  P. Shafer, the current ADF/BOG representative, when asked if she wished to respond, could only indicate that she is, much to her own discomfort, unable to respond in the absence of an accuser or his accusations.  

The General Faculty meeting agenda is on the next page.  

4. Adjournment.  S. Naga moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.  

Next meeting: Friday, April 28, 2006 from 1:00 to 2:30 pm in 624 Wallace Hall.

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary

WVSU General Faculty Meeting

May 2, 2006
    12:30 to 1:20 pm 

122 Wallace Hall

Agenda

A. Call to order

B. Welcome

C. Review and approval of the agenda

D. Reading of the minutes

E. Reports:  


1.  Ad hoc Merit Pay Committee, T. Guetzloff


2.  Ad hoc Salary Committee, M. Islam


3.  Faculty salary increases—lack of progress, M. Lewis/C. Smith

F.
New Business


1.  Board of Governors draft policy on reorganization, P. Shafer


2.  Process for hiring a new football coach, J. Levine


3.  Request for ACF/BOG special election, J. Levine

G.
Adjournment
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